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May it please the Hearing Panel  

1 This memorandum is filed on behalf of the Timaru District Council (Council) 

in relation to the hearing of submissions on Hearing G of the Proposed 

Timaru District Plan (PDP).  

2 The purpose of this memorandum is to seek an extension to the timeframes 

set out in Minute 44 to file:  

(a) the joint witness statement between Mr Bonis and Mr Boyes for the 

Council and Ms Wharfe for the submitter (Payne, submission #160) 

in relation to provisions to support rezoning from GRUZ to RLZ, 

accompanied by a Specific Control Area; 

(b) the joint witness statement between Mr Bonis and Mr Maclennan for 

the Council and Ms Dolan for the submitter (Blacker, submission 

#231); and 

(c) Mr Bonis' reply for Hearing G. 

3 The extensions are sought to 25 August 2025 due to Mr Bonis' unforeseen 

unavailability due to urgent family commitments.  

4 The Council is grateful for the Panel's attention to this matter.  

Dated this 11the day of August 2025 

 

_____________________________ 

Jen Vella  

Counsel for Timaru District Council  

 

 

 


